

CARVER COUNTY LAC Meeting

DATE: July 12, 2016

LEADER: Sam Deweese

TIME: 4:00-6:00 p.m.

RECORDER: Becky Sorenson

COUNCIL MEMBERS			LIAISON MEMBERS			GUESTS
Name	P	A	Name	P	A	Name
Caroline Beise	√		Alene Chelman		√	
Sam Deweese	√		Michelle Faith	√		
Lisa Gjerde	√		Melissa Hanson	√		
Lisa Inman		√	Gary Norman	√		
Sue Kunitz	√		AnnMarie Sowieja- crisis		√	
Becky Maas	√					
Noah McCourt	√					
Becky Sorenson	√					
Eddie Tipton	√					
Virginia Wright		√				

Agenda	Activity/Discussion	Decision/Action
Call to Order	Sam called the meeting to order, Sue seconded.	
Agenda Item 1:	The motion was made by Caroline to approve agenda, Lisa G. seconded.	Approved by consensus.
Agenda Item 2:	Motion to approve June minutes by Sue, seconded by Eddie.	Approved by consensus
Introduction of Guest :	No guests at the July meeting.	
Agenda Items 3 & 4	Lisa G. asked if anyone would be willing to take a month in 2016 thus far and pull out highlights?	

<p>Agenda Items 3 & 4: - con't</p>	<p>Months were divided up and then attendees took turns reviewing highlights of January to June 2016.</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. August: LAC will invite Carver County Commissioners, via e-mail, to the meeting. (Lisa) 2. September: Consumer listening session 3. October / November: Invite State Advisory Council members <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Are other local boards having commissioners come? What about sheriff/police? • Rotate consortium member attending our LAC meetings since their group is not meeting as often. • Discussion around who to invite and how to structure meeting when they attend - - what topics are appropriate for which groups? • When commissioners attend, discuss crisis training need for police. • Noah moved to have County Commissioners come in August; Sue seconded. • Sam discussed visiting a site, such as Launch Ministries. • Becky S. will check on what training is available for ADHD training in schools with regard to Cultural Liaisons. • Noah moved to invite Scott Knight to our October/November meeting; Sue seconded. 	<p>Discussion</p> <p>Discussion</p> <p>Motion Passed</p> <p>Motion Passed</p>
<p>Agenda Item 5:</p>	<p>Roundtable Discussion –</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Crisis Beds: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • What will we recommend regarding crisis beds going forward - - we have 4 potential beds opening in Victoria, but is that enough? • Is there any hard data to tell us how many people have needed a bed and haven't gotten one? • Can we get data from 212 Medical Center and Ridgeview Medical Center/police in Carver County? 	<p>Discussion</p>

<p>Agenda Item 5 – con’t</p>	<p>2. WeCab:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Eddie reported back regarding how WeCab starts in a community. We were informed that a community has to go to WeCab and have drivers/ideas/volunteers in place. Noah volunteered to go to council meetings in Waconia/Watertown with Eddie and discuss this. <p>3. Nystrom and Associates:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nystrom & Assoc. contacted Sam regarding providers attending meetings. She is welcome to come to meetings but this wouldn’t be a professional affiliation. Sam will forward an e-mail to Melissa and she will follow-up. <p>4. Jewish Mental Health:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Lisa G. informed the council of the Jewish Mental Health Conference being held this October with Ken Barlow (Channel 5 News) as the Keynote speaker. <p>5. Carver County Fair:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Discussed if we want to, or can we still, have a booth at the County Fair. We can prep and plan for the 2017 fair. <p>6. Consortium Meetings:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Consortium meetings are not being held right now. Consortium made up of people that provide services for / to mental health. Next meeting is in October. Should we look at doing some of the quarterly pieces, i.e., newspaper articles? 		<p>Discussion</p> <p>Discussion</p> <p>Discussion</p> <p>Discussion</p> <p>Discussion</p>
<p>Agenda Item 6:</p>	<p>Consumer Listening Session – September 13, 2016:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Caroline has an article from last session. How can we address confidentiality? Could we put it out on social media? Noah will take care of this. 		<p>Discussion</p>

<p>Agenda Item 6: - Con't</p> <p>Adjourn</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none">• Caroline will put information in newspapers to run twice - - 8/30 and 9/6.• Lisa is considering putting an article in the paper to outline who we are as LAC Council to run at the same time as listening session notice.• We will also ask to have the article placed on the County website. <p>Noah made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Eddie.</p>		<p>Adjourn</p>
---	--	--	----------------